
 

Friday 20th May 2022 

Important dates for your diary 

Summer 1 Summer 2 

19.04.22 INSET day 06.06.22 Children return to school 

20.04.22 Children return to school 06.06.22 Class photos 

02.05.22 Bank holiday – school closed 22.07.22 Last day of term – 2:00pm 

05.05.22 Polling day – school closed 01.09.22 INSET day 

26.05.22 Last day of term 02.09.22 INSET day 

27.05.22 Jubilee day – school closed 05.09.22 Children return to school 

30.05.22-03.06.22 Half-term   
 

Celebrations 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

RCC Suhail Zaiyan Kayleigh Jaren 

RSP Viktor Madlen Nile Sade 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

1CM Jayda Manha Kamron Idris 

1AJ Amanah Naila Sumayyah Ashley 

2PH All of 2PH Sumayah Samet Arthur 

3MK Javel Erin-Rose BJ Angel 

3CS Stephanie Mohammed Sheray Jessica 

4JA Yalda Annabbel Bazeet Albie 

4MV Suleyman Aiden Maida Dylan 

5JG Sophia Kiahya-Rae Cianna Abdul 

5BH Ainhara Jeremiah Zineddine Nihal A 

6JA Salma Abrar Zada Jayden 

6JB Fatima Darijus Mansour Eliab 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Rubies 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 1AJ and 5JG 

 
 

 
 



Attendance 
  

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Latest News 

 
Last day of term 
The last day of this half-term is Thursday 26th May. The children return to school on Monday 6th 
June. 
 
Warm weather 
With the recent warm weather, I wanted to remind parents/carers of a few things in relation to 
sun safety: 
 
➢ Please provide your child with a labelled water bottle. We have numerous water fountains 

throughout the school that they can use to ensure their bottle is full throughout the school 
day. If your child should forget their bottle on any given day, many of the fountains are 
designed to be used for this situation so they can still access drinking water. Additionally, 
jugs of water are provided during lunch; 

 
➢ The staff cannot apply sunscreen to children so please do so yourself prior to your child 

coming to school in the morning; 
 
➢ Sun hats are encouraged; please ensure that these are labelled with your child’s name. 
 
Keyworth Friends AGM 
Keyworth Friends held their Annual General Meeting on Thursday. Thank you to everyone who 
attended. We are looking for parents/carers to support the school in the planning of future 
events, including a summer fair, so please use the following contact to register your interest: 
 
KeyworthFriends@gmail.com 
 
Class photos 
Class photos will take place on Monday 6th June. All children should wear full school uniform to 
school. If your child is absent on this day, they will miss out as we will be unable to rearrange 
for the photos to be retaken. 

Class Attendance 

RSP 88.5% 

RCC 89.96% 

1CM 94.44% 

1AJ 97.99% 

2PH 94.67% 

3MK 89.52% 

3CS 91.1% 

4JA 98.15% 

4MV 97.12% 

5JG 95.45% 

5BH 99.03% 

6JA 92.48% 

6JB 91.39% 

Whole school 93.17% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 5BH 

mailto:KeyworthFriends@gmail.com


Queen’s Jubilee tea party 
On Thursday 26th May, we will be hosting our Jubilee tea party 
in school. On the day, children can wear jubilee-themed 
clothing, including wearing red, white and blue. 
 
Queen’s Jubilee competition 
A reminder that the deadline for our “create a portrait of Queen 
Elizabeth II” competition is Wednesday 25th May. Please ensure 
that entries are handed in to your child/ren’s class teacher/s 
by the deadline and that each entry is labelled with your child’s name and class. 
 
Gem trip – bowling 
On Monday, the Emeralds from Years 1, 2 and 3 went bowling at Hollywood Bowl to celebrate 
being the gem house winners. They had a fantastic time and really enjoyed their well-deserved 

day out! Which house will receive the most gems this term? 

 

 
 

Message about free school meal holiday vouchers from Southwark Council 
“From the start of the pandemic, Southwark stepped up to fill the free school meal gap during 
school holidays. The council appreciates that there are huge financial challenges facing many 
families in the near future, with the significant increase in the cost of living in terms of food, 
fuel and energy bills, and that these challenges will be felt beyond those families with children 
in schools. The council is keen, therefore, to throw its net of support more widely than 
families that can be reached through schools and will be using the extension to the Household 
Support Fund to do just this. This means free school meal vouchers will no longer be given to 
families during any school holiday but will, instead, be targeted using much broader criteria 
than FSM, so that many families and households with, or without, school children will be able 
to benefit from additional support during this time.” 

 



Green Fingers – The Big Grow 2022 (year 3) 
Green Fingers – The Big Grow is all about teaching 
pupils about the seed to plate journey. Year 3 
were lucky enough to be given the opportunity of 
taking part in two workshops, one led by Chris 
Collins, TV Gardener and the other by the Green 
Fingers chef and nutrition team. 
 
Chef Lesson 
Hosted by the Green Fingers chef and nutrition 
team, this 45-minute session gave our pupils the 
opportunity to learn about different types of 
vegetables that we can grow here in the UK and 
how to enjoy eating them. The Chef then showed 
the pupils how to prepare the fresh produce, 
turning them into a tasty salad.  
 
Gardening Lesson 
Hosted by Chris Collins, TV Gardener, this 45-minute sessions gave our children the chance to 
design a garden, plant their own seeds and learn about how to keep their plants alive. Chris 
guided the children through the activity, giving advice on the best ways to look after the 
seedlings. 
 
‘Playing Safe’ – FREE drama play for Year 6 students and their families 
Come along to watch 'Playing Safe', a FREE drama play aimed at Year 6 students and their 
families after school on MONDAY May 23rd May at 3.30pm-4.30pm here at Keyworth. Watch the 
play your children will have seen in the day and have an opportunity to chat with Southwark 
Family Early Help Service, grab some free refreshments and have the chance to win a £25 
voucher! It would be great to see you there. (Siblings and family allowed to attend) 
 
Dulwich Hamlet football trials 
At the end of this newsletter you will find a poster with details of upcoming football trials at 
Dulwich Hamlet Junior FC. 
 
Gardening activities 
At the end of this newsletter you will find a poster with details of an upcoming gardening event 
in celebration of the Queen’s Jubilee. 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is overwhelm. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., overwhelming? Can they identify any synonyms 
or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

euphoric, disclosed, premature, alleviate, gullible, bamboozle, elite, corrupt, 
vigour, penultimate, rebuff, contemplate, euphoria, malleable, temporarily, 
nausea, vulnerable, isolated, determined, precarious, rebellious, accompanying, 
speculate, exaggerate, interfere, elite, engrossing, secluded, eloquent 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

Ray Capper 
Head of School 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 
 


